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UPCOMING SCHOOL EVENTS 

  

 

 

November 2019 December 2019 
   4 - PTA meeting 7pm Staffroom    2 - PTA Meeting Staffroom 7pm 

   7 - Athletics day  11 - 12 Junior production 

 11 - 15 Year 5 & 6 Camp week    13 - Y6 shared lunch 
 11 - 15 Year 4 Activity week   13 - Reports home 

 19 - Y5 & 6 BBC Taster day  17 - Beach day 

 19 - BOT meeting 7pm Staffroom  18 - Prizegiving - 6.30pm 
 20 - Helpers morning tea 10.30am staffroom  19 - Last day of Term 4 - 12pm finish 
 26 - Bus leaders pool day   
 28 - Zone athletics day   

    
 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE 

 

 

Tena koutou, 

As we head into Week 3, the senior school is building up to their annual camps – Room 1 to Chosen 

Valley Christian Camp in Ararimu, Room 2 to Lonsdale Park in Kaeo and Rooms 3 and 4 have an 

adventurous week planned, going to Kelly Tarlton’s, the Zoo and Glenbervie Adventure Forest. 

The cost for these camps has been substantially reduced due to the awesome efforts of Cindy in the 

office who makes applications to funding agencies on the school’s behalf and to the outstanding 

efforts of parents and children who have fundraised for weeks prior to going to camp. 

Having these funds available, means that we have been able to reduce costs by over 50% per camp, 

so our children are indeed very fortunate to be able to have these experiences. 

On another note, at the last Board meeting, the Board agreed to accept the Government’s offer of 

$150 per student next year and so this exempts parents from having to pay school donations. This 

scheme has been offered to schools in order that the Government is being seen to provide a free 

education system to parents, family and whanau. 

The only cost that schools can now ask their parents to pay, is for school camps – all other 

curriculum related activities will now be covered by the school. So curriculum related expenses e.g 

Seesaw subscriptions and Photocopy and Technology Fees will no longer be charged to parents. 

 

Nga mihi nui, 

Julie Turner 

Principal 

 

 



 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

 

 

Athletics Day - 7th November  

Our school Athletics Day will be held on Thursday 7th November 2019. Children will be assembling 

under the shelter at 9.10am and we will hopefully get underway at 9.20am. Children need to be 

dressed appropriately for running/jumping/throwing and can wear their clan colours on the day. 

Please make sure children pack a bottle of water, a good lunch and have a hat and sunscreen 

on!  Please select the button below or check out our Facebook page to view the programme. 

Athletics Day Programme  

 

 
2019 Term dates 

The 2019 Term dates are as follows: 

Term 1:  4 February - 12 April 

Term 2:  29 April - 5 July 

Term 3:  22 July - 27 September 

Term 4:  14 October - 19 December 

 

Hidden Helpers Morning Tea -  Wednesday 20th November  
If you have helped out in any voluntary way at school this year we appreciate your help and invite 

you to a morning tea on Wednesday 20th November at 10.30am in the staffroom. Classroom, camp, 

sports, PTA, and BOT helpers all welcome. Please RSVP at the office to help with the catering.   

 

Camp / Activity Week Payments 

Camp payments can be paid by cash or eftpos at the office or online into our bank account: 

12-3099-0833144-00. 

If you are having difficulty paying camp fees for your child/ren please do not hesitate to contact 

Cindy in confidence via email cindy@wps.school.nz or pop in and see her in the office. 

 

Thank you... 
A huge thank you to Speedy Chicks for kindly donating dozens of yummy fresh free-range eggs to 

sell for the Year 5 camp.  Speedy Chicks not only donated 100% of the sales but they are ALSO 

supplying all the eggs for the Year 5 camp too.  Thanks heaps Speedy Chicks. 

 

Agricultural and Floral Day 

Many thanks to all those who helped to make our Agricultural and Floral Day a success.  A 

wonderful and relaxed day was had by all and the biosecurity systems we had in place were a great 

practice for when we get calves back in the mix.  A special mention to Liam Bawden and Shannon 

Patterson (The Vet Centre) and Mike Macartney (Your Vet) for your consultation, provision and 

installation of sanitizing stations on the day.  Our thanks also to the animal judges Basil Simpson and 

Tony Hargreaves (Lambs), and Royce Broom (Goats), Denise Neale and Linda Kramer (Baking).  A 

huge thanks also to our floral judges Megan Dickinson, Ruby Dickinson Yeoman, Judy Fraser and 

Bjorke Troost, who had the difficult job of judging our senior floral displays. To Steve Jones our cake 
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auction extraordinaire who has been auctioning the Year 6 cakes for over ten years, you are a true 

legend, thank you. 

Congratulations and thank you to all students for your commitment in caring for, feeding and raising 

your animals during the cold, winter months.  A special mention to the following trophy winners: 

 

LAMBS  

McKenzie Trophy  Endeavour:  James Lynch 

goodGround Trophy  Most Points 1st Year Competitor:  Mila Tonkin 

Best Meat:  Lucy Troost 

Best Wool:   Mila Tonkin 

Bream Bay News Cup   Best Senior Lamb:  Lucy Troost 

Bream Bay News Cup   Best Junior Lamb:  Mila Tonkin 

Reserve Champion Lamb:   Mila Tonkin  

Millar Trophy Champion Lamb:  Lucy Troost 

 

GOATS 

Jensen Trophy  Endeavour:  Mia Macartney 

Kids 1st Child Care Trophy  Most Points 1st Year Competitor:  Isla Cullen 

Van Blommestein Cup   Best Reared Goat:  Ava Pullan 

Reserve Champion Goat:  Liam Hansen 

Glengarry Cup - C&H Brown Champion Goat:  Ava Pullan 

 

COLLEGE CLASS 

College Trophy Yr9-13 Judges Choice:  Alex Lynch                                                                   

 

A Message from the Dental Therapists  
It is time for the dental team (Karen & Kelly) to move onto our next school. Our last day here at 

Waipu school will be Friday 1st November. If you wish to contact us then please phone 

08006983384 (0800MYTEETH). 

  

We have really enjoyed being part of the school and community and wish to thank you for your 

hospitality, kids remember to brush twice a day, morning and night to keep your teeth healthy and 

strong and we look forward to seeing everyone again next year. 

  

Karen & Kelly 

 

Calendar Art - due date extended 

Calendar art due date will be extended until 11th November, 9am, for anyone that needs a little extra 

time to get organised for ordering online. Don’t forget smencils are also available & make great 

Christmas presents to go with diaries amd/or sketch pads 

 

Hat reminder 

It is compulsory for all children to wear a hat at morning tea and lunch times, during the warmer 

months of Term 4 and Term 1. If students do not have a hat they will be required to play under the 

shade shelter. Best hats are the full brimmed type that covers face, ears and neck. Baseball type 

hats are the minimum cover we allow and as they are not part of our uniform at this stage, hats may 

be brought from home. Please remember to put sunscreen on your child before they come to 

school.  Sunscreen is available in classrooms if needed throughout the day. 

 



 

Iceblock Friday  
Iceblocks will be available every Friday in Term 4.   Please send  $2 with your child to give to their 

classroom teacher.  The teacher will keep a record and advise the office staff how many iceblocks 

are needed.  Iceblocks will be sent to each class at 12.30pm, the beginning of lunch play. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

 

 

Principal's Special Awards 

Congratulations to the following students for an excellent effort in demonstrating our Key 

Competency in week 1 and week 2.  Our Key Competency was Managing Self.   

  

Room 1 –  Haydon Fraser, Rory Doherty 

Room 2 –  Fergus Mansell & Finley Pyle, Emily Stuart 

Room 3 –  Thomas Robertson, Mila Widdup 

Room 4 –  Jazmin McCamley, Tyson Abraham-Marsh 

Room 6 –  Christopher Botha, Cherry Palmer 

Room 7 –  Harvey Dye, Peyton Andrews 

Room 8 –  Otis George, Abel Rodrigue 

Room 9 –  Jax Richmond, Tessa Botha 

Room 10 – Tegan Pitcher, Sasha Campbell 

Room 11 –  Mason Taylor, Marlie Abraham 

Workshop -  Marama Aperahama 

 

Clan Of The Week 

Congratulations to our winning clan Inverness who won in week 1 and week 2. 

 

Sporting and Cultural Awards 

Karate Kid of the week:  Carter Hughes 

 

 

A huge thank you to: 

 

 

The Oxford Sports Trust for their ongoing sponsorship and 

support of our school.  Without their support our children 

would not be able to experience such a wide range of 

wonderful events.  Recently we received $1000.00 for the 

Year 5 camp bus, $1000.00 for the Year 6 camp bus and 

$1000.00 for Term 4 Kapahaka tutor. 

Thank you Oxford Sports Trust, we very much 

appreciate your support of our school and children.  

 



 

 

A huge thank you to Four Winds Foundation for 

funding $5,000.00 towards our Year 6 Camp 

accommodation and food.  This has made a huge 

difference to the cost of this camp and we are very 

grateful. 

 

 

WAIPU PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 

 

 

Beeswax Wraps For Sale 

We have our very own Waipu Beeswax wraps for sale, designed and created by Waipu Primary 

School students.  These wraps have been made using local beeswax and can be reused over and 

over.  Beeswax wraps are an eco friendly alternative to single use plastic and are a zero waste 

item.  They are available at the office for $25 per pack of 3, (2 medium and 1 large wrap per 

pack).  Each pack contains a mixture of the fantastic colourful designs pictured below. 

 

BITS 'N' BOBS 

 

 

 

 



 

Face Painting Northland presents: 

Our SPOOKTACULAR event is back...  

'Pop Up Halloween Make Up Studio' 

Thursday 31st October 

2pm - 5.30pmish 

Outside Wild Tiger, Waipu.  

We will be creating; 

Spooky, creepy, quirky and plenty of cute and fun designs for everyone. 

Glitter Tattoos and sfx available. 

Book your time for VIP queue jump. 

Or rock on up on the day... 

Contact Nadine at nadine@facepaintingnorthland.co.nz 

0297767754. Find us on FB and Insta.  

 

Mindfulness 101 

A 4 session introduction to mindfulness.  Facilitated by Kathy & Mikal.  Learn what mindfulness really 

is and how it can benefit you in your everyday life as well as what stops us being mindful. 

Dates: 1st 4 Mondays of November starting 4 November.  Time: 7.30 - 8.30.  Venue: Presbyterian 

Church, Waipu 

Cost: $75/person or $120/ couple.  For more information/ registration call Kathy: 0210586920 

Email: kathy.menzies@outlook.com.  Or Facebook Page: Wairua Kai -- Soul Food 

 

Waipu Tennis Club Juniors and Intermediates 

Coaching will begin on 2nd November, Juniors and Intermediates starting at 9am and 11am 

respectively.  

Any queries to James Donaldson 0276014559 

 

Tutoring Service 

Registered teacher available for 1-1 tutoring in literacy and numeracy – specialising in Learning 

Difficulties 

Call/Text Kathy Ph:  021 058 6920 Email: kathy.menzies@outlook.com 

 

PAPAROA  A & P SHOW 1 FEB 2020 

We will be having cattle and goats at our show. There will be an obstacle course for calves and goats. 

Come and have fun and win some cool prizes/ribbons. 

Enquires Sue 0211017160 cattle or Teresa - highbrookhill@gmail.com goats.   

 

Learn 2 Surf Waipu Cove 

After School Coaching Term 4 2019 

Our after school program runs every Wednesday and Friday in Term 4. 
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It will run from  Wed 16th Oct and Fri 18th Oct till Wed 11th Dec and Fri 13th Dec. 

  

We cater for all levels and have small class sizes to ensure the highest safety and fun in the water. 

Students will learn about water safety, board safety, understanding and identifying potential hazards 

and of course learning how to stand up and ride the waves! 

Already surf? Great!! We will help you progress in your surfing and develop your skills and technique 

to get the most out of each surf session. We offer a wide range of boards to cater for all abilities and 

you can change boards as you progress. Using your own board is an option too. 

  

We’re all about having fun and being safe in the waves and look forward to you joining us beachside. 

  

For more info and to book call 021 719 773 or email info@learn2surf.co.nz 

 

 

Piano/Keyboard Lessons 2019 

For those of you keen to start, or continue lessons this year, I will be coming in to school again on 

Tuesdays.   All enquiries welcome. My contact numbers are 4320680, or 021 0343557.  All the best, 

Janeen Soderling. 

 
Circool Circus 

Weekly Friday classes at the Coronation Hall 

Waipu Primary students 3.15pm - 4.15pm 

secondary students 4.30pm - 5.30pm 

Enquiries 02102777294 

 
Glenbervie School Forest Fun Run and Walk 

3rd of November 2019  

A fun morning out for the whole family. 2km, 5km or 10km track to walk or run 

www.trybooking.co.nz/cno 

 

 

REGULAR UPDATES 

 

Newsletter Content 
If you want to advertise any events/items in the newsletter, please email Julie Turner at 

principal@wps.school.nz.  If you want to take up a paid spot let Cindy know - cindy@wps.school.nz. 

 
Office Payments 

Only small cash payments for lunches/mufti days are taken through classrooms.  Any large cash 

payments are to be made directly to the office by parents please.  We now have EFTPOS available 

for your convenience (credit card payment fees apply).  Please refer to the accounts below for 

Internet banking, bearing in mind there are different accounts for different payments.   

Waipu Primary School BOT:  12-3099-0833144-00 (Fees, donations, camps, trips, chocolate 

fundraiser, scholastic books, NO OSCAR payments please) 
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Waipu Primary School OSCAR: 12-3099-0833144-01 (OSCAR payments ONLY please) 

Waipu Primary School PTA: 12-3115-0143849-00  (Second hand uniforms and calendar money) 

 
Worm Tea - Liquid Plant Fertiliser 

For Sale at the school office, great for plants only $5 - 2 litre.  

 

USEFUL CONTACTS 

 

 

Buses 

Any bus issues should be reported to Jordan McDonald either directly (jordan@wps.school.nz) or via 

the school office.  Please complete the paperwork provided by the office staff to record your 

issue/complaint. 

 
Uniform Sales 

Second hand uniforms are available from Kylie Jacoby.  Phone Kylie on 02102693876 to see what 

she has available.  If you have a uniform you do not need, please consider giving this to Kylie as the 

money from second hand clothing comes back to the school. 

The uniforms are held at school but you need to arrange a time with Kylie to view on Wednesdays 

between 8:00am and 9:30am. 
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